BOLPF BOARD MEETING MAY 23, 2015
The May 23, 2015 Board Meeting was called to order by President Jim Fleming at 9:02 AM at his home.

Present: Stefan Anderson, Vice President John Annin, Past President Bob Barnum, Mary Dan Bina, John Clarke, Bill Duff, President Jim Fleming, Secretary Cathy Hesselman and Cheryl Mitchell.

Absent: Treasurer Jean Cutell and Monty Hunt.

Guest: Walt Bates

The minutes of August 30, 2014 Board Meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer's Report:

The report was approved as presented by Jim Fleming.
Year to date total income: $9,806.76

Year to date total expenses: $2196.83

Net worth to date: $114,577.69

Committee Reports:
Clean Boats Clean Waters: Cheryl Mitchell reported 169.5 hours have been logged by our paid inspectors so far this year.  Cheryl also reported the DNR Department of Fishery were on our lake to milk the suckers to feed walleye and musky on  other lakes. The DNR assured Cheryl that they washed their nets and equipment before entering our lake.  Cheryl, John Clarke and John Annin are starting a new program that will supplement Susan Knight's fall  inspection of Black Oak Lake.  This summer they will make a graph, scope the lake and mark their findings.

Grants: John Annin reported that Phases 4 and 6 are closed and monies received.  The DNR granted $4000 for Clean Boats Clean Waters this year.  John reported that all documentation of the grants from the beginning will be available on our web site.
Membership: Bill Duff reported that BOLPF has received dues from the 9 property owners that have not paid dues in the past as a result from his letter writing campaign.  Bill reported dues are coming in for 2015 already.  There was discussion to create a dues paying membership list for the Newsletter in order to recognize members that have paid their dues.  The Board thought this was a good idea.
New Directory: Walt Bates presented the new directory for 2015.  David Thompson, husband of Linda Whipp Thompson, won the photo contest.  Walt also pointed out that the first three pages of the directory give the new state laws and Facebook information.  Walt said he would continue with the Lake Wide e-mails with the approval of the President.

Old Business: 
On February 10, 2015 Bill Duff moved to accept the proposed budget for 2015 as presented by Jean Cuttell.  It was seconded by Jim Fleming.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

On February 13, 2015 Jim Fleming presented a motion to authorize Cheryl Mitchell to hire Bob Clem, Jeannie Weldon and Karl Hoessel as boat inspectors for the 2015 boating and fishing season, and, further, to authorize Cheryl to determine the days and hours that each of the inspectors will work at an hourly rate about the same as the rate for 2014,  keeping in mind that amount budgeted for boat inspectors for 2015. Cheryl will keep the full Board informed of employment matters related to the inspectors at regular Board meetings, as she has done in the past. Jean Cuttell seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously.
The Insurance carrier suggested adding a dissolution clause to the Bylaws.  The committee is still looking into this and will report later.

New Business: 
The Annual Meeting will be June 27, 2015 at the Town Hall in Land O' Lakes at 10:00AM.

The Nominating Committee reported that Mary Jo Zane and Andy Woltman will replace Monty Hunt and Mary Dan Bina on the Board to be voted on at the Annual meeting in June  The Board nominated Cherry Lommen to be on the Nominating Committee.

John Annin reported on a special Land O' Lakes Town Board meeting May 21, 2015 at which the future of the old lumber mill properties was discussed.  The Mattson Land Company is interested in a development project at the lumber mill site and are currently working to have pending Federal and State tax liens reduced or eliminated.  They have asked the community to write letters in support of the cleanup and improvement of the lumber mill properties.  Jim Fleming will write a letter from BOLPF.
Jim Fleming reported the Treasurer audit is due this year and he will ask Bern Fleming and John Clarke to perform the audit.

Jim Fleming discussed his research into lake water withdrawal for commercial purposes.  Pitlik & Wick have withdrawn water in the past from Black Oak Lake and  the DNR has told us they have no right to do this.  We will continue to investigate this situation and call the DNR if this happens again.
The next Board meeting will be June 19, 2015 at 9:00 AM at Jim Fleming's home in order to set the agenda for the Annual Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 AM.

Cathy Hesselman

Recording and Corresponding Secretary

